Miss Ruth Baker, 429 S. 10th St., Salina, Kansas.

Dear Miss Baker:

Thank you for your very friendly, chatty letter of the 6th instant. I enjoyed it very much and an glad to know that you are doing so splendidly in your work at Salina.

We are leaving with the basketball team tomorrow morning for Stillwater where we play two games, dedicating their new 4-H fieldhouse. The following week-end we go down to Texas to play two games at Southern Methodist University and two games at the University of Texas. The boys will have a nice southern trip during the Christmas holidays. Our next home game is January 2nd with Carleton College. I hope it will be possible for you to come over to Lawrence for some of the games this winter.

Everything seems to be moving along nicely in the department. Your friends here will be glad to hear from you and to know that you are enjoying your life and work at Salina.

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH